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June 24, 2020  
 
Sent via email/eFile Letter L-39-20 
 
Ms. Rosa Twyman 
Legal Services and Business Director 
Regulatory Law Chambers 
#601 – 888 Fourth Avenue SW  
Calgary, AB T2P 0V2  
rosa.twyman@rlchambers.ca 

 
Re: Pembina Kinder Morgan Canada (Jet Fuel) Inc. (PKMJF) – 2019 Tariff Filing Application – Project No. 

1598984 – BCUC Request for PKMJF’s response to Vancouver Airport Fuel Facilities Corporation 
(VAFFC) and Parkland Refining (B.C.) Ltd. (Parkland) request for further and better Information 
Request responses and adjournment of the regulatory timetable 

 
 
Dear Ms. Twyman: 
 
On June 16, 2020, pursuant to Order P-3-20, PKMJF filed responses to British Columbia Utilities Commission 
(BCUC) information request (IR) No. 3 and VAFFC and Parkland IR No. 2. On June 18, 2020, PKMJF filed with the 
BCUC confidential documents in response to certain VAFFC and Parkland IRs and requested the BCUC hold 
confidential these documents (Confidentiality Request), pursuant to Rule 18 of the BCUC’s Rules of Practice and 
Procedure (Rules). 
 
On June 18, 2020 VAFFC filed an application1 with the BCUC seeking further and better responses to certain IRs 
attached as appendices (IR Application), pursuant to Rule 14.05 of the BCUC’s Rules of Practice and Procedure 
(Rules), and requested the BCUC suspend the regulatory timetable until the BCUC makes any determination and 
PKMJF responds to any BCUC order. This position was also supported by Parkland in its submission dated June 
19, 20202. In their submissions, both VAFFC and Parkland also filed requests to access all documents filed 
confidentially, should the BCUC accept PKMJF’s Confidentiality Request.  
 
The BCUC therefore requests PKMJF to provide a written response to the submissions made by VAFFC and 
Parkland by Tuesday, June 30, 2020. Further, the regulatory timetable as established by Order P-3-20 is 
adjourned, pending the outcome of the IR Application and any decision on PKMJF’s Confidentiality Request will 
be addressed after the BCUC rules on the IR Application. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Original signed by: 
 

Marija Tresoglavic 
Acting Commission Secretary 

                                                           
1 Exhibit C2-23 
2 Exhibit C1-10 
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